11 Queen Street
P.O. Box 1001
Kingston. Ontario K7L 4X8

Telophone: 613-549-4660
Facsimile: 613-549-3111

August 13, 1999

Mr Tom Wroe -

General Manager

MetalCraft Marine Incorporated
347 Wellington Street

Kingston ON K7K 6N7

Dear Mr Wroe:

E O Thank you for the framed photograph of our Emergency Response Unit. As you know, the

© " officers in this unit are invariably catled upon to conduct what we call in police jargon “high-risk
take-downs.” We are proud of our Emergency Response Unit, and your kind gift will have a
place of honour in our building.

T would also like to take this opportunity to thank you, Ron Potter, Tim Hastie, and

Deborah Berry for all of the work done in connection with the unit’s van. Constable Neil Finn
g has relayed that your service throughout the project was excellent and that the end result was
I extraordinary in the practical use of all available space.

Thanks for your contribution towards the efficiency of this vital unit of the Kingston Police.

Sincerely,

W.J. Closs
Chief of Police




